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Class news 

You might have noticed a new addition to our fortnightly newsletters. One class each fortnight 
will be sharing some of the exciting things happening in their classroom with you. It is always 
so lovely to see our students enjoying learning with their friends and showing great curiosity 
and tenacity in their classrooms. 

Reports 

Semester One student reports are due to be sent out at the end of this term. These will be sent 
via email. Please ensure that the school has your current email information. If you need to 
update your information, please contact the school on 6496 1169. 

Check-In assessment 

Students in years 4 and 6 have recently completed their Check-in assessments. Check-in 
assessments are online assessments in reading and numeracy. These assessments provide our 
teachers with feedback on a student’s progress soon after completing the assessment, which 
assists with ongoing planning for the highest quality teaching and learning that meets the 
needs of every child. If you have any questions, feel free to contact your child’s teacher to 
discuss. 

Reconciliation week 

Reconciliation week runs from the 27th May to 3rd of June every year. The theme for 2023 is “Be 
a voice for generations”. Students will be participating in a variety of activities and 
experiences this week to learn about Australia’s shared histories, cultures, achievements and 
to explore how each of us can contribute to achieving reconciliation in Australia. 

Farewell 

On behalf of our school community, staff and students I would like to wish Mr Robert Edwards 
and Mrs Jenny Edwards all the best on their move up the coast to warmer weather. Mr and 
Mrs Ed have had a large impact on students, community and staff across many years and we 
are sad to see them go. However, we look forward to the stories of their adventures and hope 
that we get to see them again soon.  

Have a great week, 

Kara Duncan 

R/ Principal 

 



 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
       

    WHAT’S GOING ON THIS TERM IN 

SET 

READY GO 

READY... SET... GO.... 

We are getting READY to race our 
relays, SET to sprint it out in long and high 
jump, and pushing it out to GO in discus and 
shotput. All students throughout the school 
have been participating in the Athletics 
Australia, IAAF Kids' Athletics program. This 
program assists in developing strength, 
conditioning, cardio output and flexibility in 
all areas of athletics. Student can't get 
enough of circular relay races in their sports 
houses as well as fine tuning their skills and 
knowledge to develop the other areas of 
athletics.  
It was great to see students taking the 
opportunity to walk to school with their 
teachers. A huge thank you to all students 
who joined Mrs Lewis and Ms VM a made 
the big walk from The Plough to EPS.  
You’re Awesome! 
This week Stage 3 students began their 
intensive Sporting School Cricket program 
which will run for the next 4 weeks. Even 
though it's not cricket session... students get 
the opportunity to develop their hand-eye 
co-ordination, increase reaction time, 
teams' skills and expand their understanding 
of cricket and how the game is played.   
 

DID YOU KNOW! 

The policy for all students in Year 
K-6 participate in a minimum of 
150 minutes of planned 
moderate activity with some 
vigorous physical activity across 
the school week. EPS is definitely 
filling this policy requirement.  
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Kindergarten 
students learning 
some percussion 
techniques. 

Two of our EPS Blue and White hour 
radio host, Tegan and Jesslyn. The girls 
took over the radio’s microphones on 
Friday, giving the community and 
listeners information on what’s going 
on at school. 

EPS goes live on 2SEA FM every Friday 
at 11.00 with 2 new students from 
Stage 3. Tune into 104.7 to listen. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PSSA BASKETBALL! 
A great day was had by all basketballers last 
Tuesday, when both the boys and girl’s teams 
played their hearts out against Tathra Public 
School at Merimbula basketball courts. 
Unfortunately, both teams were defeated. 
The boy’s score was 46 to 20 and the girls 
score was 20 to 4. It was a fantastic 
afternoon, and our students did themselves 
proud, showing great teamwork. A special 
thanks to the parents who helped with the 
transportation of the students. 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to our 
district cross country 
runners who were 
amazing representatives 
for our school at Wolumla.  
We are super proud of 
their sportsmanship, 
determination and 
resilience!  
Well done to the following 
students who qualified for 
the upcoming regional 
championships: 
Zoey - 1st place 8/9 girls 
Linkin - 4th place 8/9 boys 
Jaxson - 3rd place 11 boys  
Thanks to Mrs Varley-
Mitchell and Mrs Porter for 
managing the EPS team. 
What an incredible effort 
by everyone who raced.  
 

District Cross Country! 
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